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DENBURY & TORBRYAN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting Held Monday 11th April 2022 @ 

Denbury Village Hall 7.00pm
Present – Cllr Mrs H Wills, Cllr T Brownhill, Cllr Mrs P Griffin, Cllr Mrs J Bryan, Cllr J Head, Cllr R White, Cllr J Hones.
Apologies – D Cllr Mrs M Colclough, D Cllr R Daws, Cllr Miss Z Coombes.
Attended by  - 3 members of the public.
Declarations of Interest.
1) Public Time (Limited to 15 Minutes) –  
a) Members of the newly formed Denbury Nature Group were present, they put forward some proposals to form a Community Orchard on part of the new village hall site, Cllrs were in agreement with this and offered to help in any way they could.  A full proposal will be put into writing and circulated to Cllrs.
b) Sandra Tipton outlined her proposal to help with bunting for the Queens Jubilee, her aim to get Parishioners involved in a sewing group to create this, Cllrs were in agreement to fund the hire of the Village Hall for the group to meet and bunting tape to be purchased.
2) Minutes –  
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting Held – Monday 7th March 2022 - The Minutes have been distributed and read. Proposed by Cllr Mrs H Wills & seconded by Cllr Mrs P Griffin with all in agreement.
3) Planning Applications Received from TDC –  
a) Application no 22/00531/FUL – Barn Cottage, Bremridge Farm – Use of meeting room (Class E) by visiting members of the public, by persons visiting the associated business at Bremridge (Class E) use for providing guest accommodation ancillary to the associated business at Bremridge (Class E) and use for providing residential holiday accommodation (sui generis use).  No comment from the Parish Council.  It was agreed that the use of this property would be monitored for reference in the future.
Decisions received from Teignbridge District Council –  
a) Grant of Conditional Planning Permission – Application no 22/00042/FUL – Denbury Playing Fields – Devon Air Ambulance landing light.












885

  4)   Matters Arising –  
a) Devon Air Ambulance Landing Area – This has now been installed.  A press release will be done for the local papers. 

b) Phone Box Use – Suggestion of using the box for a seed swap and possibly involving the new nature group.  Some new village photos from this years jubilee celebrations will be put in later in the year. 

5) Correspondence – none.
a) Denbury Down Lane up to the Hill Fort – The lane has been churned up by DCC who have been using the lane for access, the Parish Council are in agreement that DCC put the lane right as its currently very rutted for walkers.
6) Main Agenda.
a) Report from County Councillor – S Parker-Khan – no report given.
b) Report from District Cllr Mrs M Colclough & D Cllr R Daws.
Cllr R Daws reported by e-mail - My only points for discussion would be the Prison expansion, which many of you are as across as I, along with the campaign to retain the Alexandra Theatre, which I will have much more detail on by next month.
c) Playing Field Management Report.
1) New Pavillion – Cllr J Hones reported - Soakaway now needs to be dug, the next stage will be windows and doors at the front and frames around. Some grants will be looked into for this next phase. 

2) Skateboard ramp – some works to be carried out to this which are being organised by Cllr J Hones. 

d) Village Hall Management Committee Report.

e) Footpath Reports.

f) Reports from Parish Councillors of any external meetings attended.
1) Works to The Prison - A Zoom meeting was held with the Architects and Parish Councillors, for the works which will be carried out at the Prison. Councillors voiced their main concerns about works traffic going through the village, the project will take approx.  2 years, planning permission is shortly to be submitted to TDC.
g) Lengthsman Report – no problems arising at present. 

h) Damage to The Cistern – Pictures of the damage to be provided for the next round of June funding from the War Memorials Trust.
i) Highway Matters – Tree debris on the road towards the Rising Sun.

North street works have been carried out during the last week. 
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7) Cheques for Signature – 
BACS 12.3.22 = £275.00 – Oliver Jones (Web Site Hosting).

BACS 12.3.22 = £660.00 (vat £103.33) – Cyan (Jubilee Bench).

BACS 22.3.22 = £2,232.00 (vat £372.00) - Sports Lighting (MUGA Lights).

Cheque no 1278 = £348.19 (vat £58.03) – Brunel Supplies (Pavillion).

Cheque no 1279 = £105.00 – Denbury Village Hall (Hall Hire).

Cheque no 1280 = £1,885.00 – Birbeck Landscapes (Grass Cutting Nov to March).

Current Bank Balance –  Parish Council –  April 2022 = £29,321.44

DCC Highways Grant £775.00

8) Any Items to go onto next Parish Council meeting Agenda.
Meeting closed – 8.20pm  
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING followed the Parish Council Meeting.

No reports have been submitted by TDC or DCC Cllrs.  

The Chairman of the Parish Council – Rob White submitted a report as follows which will be included in the Denbury Dairy for Parishioners to read.

A lot has been achieved in this last year considering we have had the difficulties of covid. The MUGA has finally had the lights repaired and everything is up and running again, the grass has also been cut and the hedges have been trimmed. Thank you to Jason Hones for organising the repairs to the potholes in the car park on site. We know this is going to be an ongoing battle but the cost as we all know to tarmac the whole area would cost a great deal. It has been discussed and we could potentially look at an area also for a small orchard in the future on the site also.
Mike has been doing a sterling job with regards to clearing buddle holes and improving greatly the drainage on our roads in the parish. We are all aware he must take things easily at the moment, but he has a replacement in place which is great news. Once again thank you Mike.

The first stage has been completed at the playing field for the new Pavilion with thanks to the grants we attained, one being from the national lottery. Grant funding will be looked for in the new financial year for phase 2. The Devon Air Ambulance night landing spot on the playing field has now been installed and should be made live very soon. Toby has been fantastic with leasing with us and a big thank you to Sarah Parker-Khan for providing most of the funding for this.
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The village green will be left to wildflower again in the same area as last year and Simon Birbeck continues to cut this for us. I think we are all looking forward to the May Fare and the Queens Jubilee which will be happening this year on the green this is being kindly organised by Emma Twamley. The parish council are funding the entertainment and providing all bunting to decorate the green. 

Next Meeting  Monday 9th May 2022 – 7.30pm 
ANY MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC WHO HAS SPECIAL NEEDS AND REQUIRES A COPY   OF THESE MINUTES SENT TO THEM – PLEASE CONTACT THE CLERK – 01364 654607
